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Kia ora from the Principal  

 KEY DATES    

            TO  

           REMEMBER 

Jun  3 Arbor Day 

Jun  6  Queenõs Birthday 

Jun  8 Open Rugby 

League 

Jun  9 Senior Family  

Evening 

Jun 13 Early Finish 2pm 

Jun 14-15 Mercy Cup  Netball 

Oamaru 

Jun 14-15 12 OED Rock 

Climbing 

Jun 15 Snr Basketball 

Jun 23 Careers Expo 

Jun 24 Jnr Netball 

Jun 27 Senior Maoriñ

2.10pm (Tihou) 

Jun 28-1 Jul    12 OED 

Kayaking 

July 4-8  Non-Interruption 

Week 

July  8 Jnr Reports Issued 

July  9 JPII School Ball 
(Shantytown 

7.30pm)  

Winter is here and it has certainly made its presence known to us. I have fielded some concerns   

recently regarding break time shelter for students.  Living on the Coast does mean that we have to 

live with a lot of rain at times, the downside of living in our beautiful rain forests! To clarify the      

situation for you; the school library is open each morning before school (except Fridays when the 

gym is open instead) and at break times, and it is supervised by a staff member.  

The school gym is open at each break time, and if numbers require, before school each day too.  

Several staff have also made their rooms available at break times and this has been, and still is, based 

on trust, so students need to make sure they follow the rules of those classrooms - generally this has 

been working well. The new ôarch-golaõ has certainly been a hit with our junior school at break times 

too.  It is advisable for students to have coats on wet days, approved black coats, for moving         

between classrooms.  Umbrellas are also useful, although I know they are not a fashionable item 

among some students.  

Last term we had an external audit completed on our schoolõs computing infrastructure and we 

were pleased to find that we were more than ready to introduce our version of ôbring your own  

deviceõ (BYOD) into our school this term, which we have now done.  Students having their own  

devices at our school is not compulsory, as we have an ample supply of devices already.  At times it is 

helpful if students do have them as it can mean some time saving, especially when the whole class 

needs to work on a device individually, and the alternative is walking across to one of our two     

computer rooms. We have outlined in previous e-mails home the specifications we prefer if our    

students are purchasing devices or receiving them as gifts. Chromebooks for example are satisfactory 

in year 9 and 10 but senior students are advised to be looking at PCõs - laptops as they are more   

suited to the work they will do in their classes, and we believe, in their jobs and/or in tertiary         

institutions in the future.  

Our take on computer use at school is that they are a tool that is to be used alongside pen and paper 

and we refer to this as ôblended learningõ. The teaching pedagogy for this involves our teachers   

using devices to enhance learning when appropriate, as part of a lesson, but it is not the only way 

students will be learning. 

I wish you all well for the rest of the second term and hopefully we have seen the worst of the     

tummy bugs and flu for the year, as there has been quite a lot doing the rounds in our West Coast 

schools, but that may be wishful thinking! God bless!  

Nga mihi nui!  

  

Shave for a Cure  

Jamie Dash, Rebecca Sollitt, Joe Devlin, Leo 
Whitcombe, Cameron Bergin & Taylor Berry all 
participated in Shave for a Cure this year.      
Participants raised money individually, and a 
ñshave offò was held at Grey Highôs Coxon Hall, 
where the highest bidders won chances to shave 
off the participantsô hair.  Over $1250.00 was 
raised to help Leukaemia and Blood Cancer New 
Zealand this year.  

Well done everyone! 
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The Mentors continued their work with the Year 9, having 

the final induction session just after Easter.  It has been a 

great experience for Year 13, getting to know the younger 

students and pass on the ways of John Paul II. They will  

continue to connect with their groups throughout the year 

in different sessions that build on the work done at the start 

of the year. 

Sister Kath Rushton, from the Catholic Education Office, 

spent four days, two in April and two in May, working with 

teachers on the Old Testament. Teachers spent one school 

day and an evening, as well as a Friday night and Saturday 

studying and discussing various books and their meaning.  

The school really appreciates the support given to us by the 

CEO, enabling staff to continue to improve their              

qualifications, without having to travel to Christchurch to do 

so.   

Learning of the passing of Monsignor Gerry was such a sad 

happening.  He had been part of 

our school community for nine 

years.  We gathered together as a 

school in prayer, and prayed for 

him throughout the week.  Unfor-

tunately, his funeral was on the 

first day of the holidays so there 

was not a large contingent of 

students there, but those who did  attend, represented the 

school well.  The 10 boys who formed a guard of honour 

outside after the Mass and farewelled Mons with the Haka, 

put their heart and souls into the performance.   

During the holidays, several of our students participated in 

the ANZAC Dawn Parades across the Coast. Hazel         

Whitcombe and Benjamin Thompson were in the Honour 

Guard in Greymouth as ATC members. We had several   

other students march as part of ATC, Fire Brigade and 

Guides.  Taylor Berry represented ATC at Atarau, being   

invited to read the Ode. Our students also participated in 

Hokitika.  It was wonderful to see Arthur Southorn (Year 13 

2014) dressed in his Air Force Blues.  Arthur is training as an 

aircraft mechanic.  Quite a few other ex-students were also 

present in various organisations.  

The start of Term Two saw the Youth Mission Team running 

retreats for Year 9, 11, 12, 13 students.  The venue this year, 

was Runanga League Club Rooms.  The students enjoyed 

their time with the team especially since the team had     

arrived a day early and met with different classes, and 

ôchilled outõ in the yard during 

the two breaks.  They also 

returned on the following 

Monday to say goodbye and 

work with year 10 students 

during RE time.  The team also 

ran the  Saturday night Parish 

Mass as a Youth Mass.  They 

are due to return in September to work with us again. Liam 

Douglas, Year 13, spent the day with Year 9 Retreat, work-

ing with the Team gaining skills to help with his career goal 

of working as part of a mission team. 

Year 13 RE class investigated a range of Ethical Issues during 

Term One.  As part of their New Zealand Issues research, we 

invited Hon. Damien OõConnor to speak with us. Damien 

spoke about the ethical decisions Members of Parliament 

make and how they were elected to make the tough       

decisions for the whole country, rather than for individuals.  

He made some very powerful points for the students to  

consider as they wrote their essays. 

An email was sent home advising families of the Month 

Mind Mass for Monsignor Gerry as well as the next few   

formal Sunday Masses.  It was disappointing to see that only 

one student attended the Month Mass.  There were also a 

large number of Mawhera House students who did not  

attend their Saturday night Mass.  An email from parents 

asking for their child to be excused, would have been      

appreciated.  These Masses have been set in discussion with 

Houses at the beginning of the year, and they have been 

advertised in each newsletter, so there is really no excuse for 

students to miss these Masses. The Board has set              

expectations of student attendance to help build our       

extended community and build the faith of the students so 

it would be great to see parents supporting the school and 

parish by ensuring their children attend.  

On 16 May, six senior students, Mrs Webster and Mr Stone, 

represented the school at the Catholic Schoolsõ Mass,       

organised and held at St Maryõs     

Hokitika. It was wonderful joining with 

students from our five West Coast 

Catholic Schools.  In spite of the 

weather, the Mass was a holy          

celebration. St Maryõs gave each 

school a beautiful piece of Hokitika 

glass, in memory of the occasion.  Back 

at school, classes participated in a Cir-

cle of Prayer.  Throughout the Diocese, 

schools were praying each hour all through the day.  We 

not only had two main sessions, but each class prayed a 

special prayer for the day. 

Congratulations cards were sent to students who achieved 

well in their sporting areas, horse eventing, tennis, and 

swimming.  A card was also sent to Mrs Susan Smith who 

launched her newly published childrenõs book, Invisible  

Elephants.  Several staff attended the book launch at Paper 

Plus. Sympathy cards were sent to several students who lost 

grandparents.   

Planning has started for World Youth Day 29 Julyð1 August.  

This year, the official WYD is being held in Poland, but the 

South Island Catholic Schools have organised a 4-day event 

at Catholic Cathedral College and Marian College to           

co-incide with the Polish event.  We have been allocated 20 

places for Year 12 and 13 students.  We will take 2 vans over 

and the students will stay Marae style, onsite for the     

weekend. The Cross will visit us for the final week of Term 

Two.  Students will spend several sessions during June in         

preparation.  

Tihou Weepu, co-ordinator of Wananga met with staff to 

outline the focus of the series of gatherings this year.  He 

called it òTuia te Tai Poutinió ð Weaving of the West Coast.  

Students are challenged to find their stories, connect to the 

environment, contribute to the community and look at how 

this is all beneficial for their future.   

Our Formal School Mass in memory of Monsignor 

Gerry OõConnor was held in the gym on Friday 27 

May.  Father Peter worked with Mrs Webster and 

the Special Character team planning the Mass. 

Spec ia l  Charac te r  Repor t  w i th  Mrs  Webster 
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SISS Athletic Championships  

 

2016 Retreats 

 
Well done to Maxine Ironside, Rebecca & Daniella 
Sollitt, Paddrick Davison & Anna Donaldson who    
attended the South Island Secondary Schools  
Athletics Championships last month.  
 
Congratulations to Anna Donaldson who placed 2nd 
in the Girls Under 14, 400m.   
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L to R:  Emma Wilson, Hayden Wilson & Jake van Beek on a trail-ride at Wairau. 

Taylor Berry Reading the 

Ode on ANZAC Day. 

 

During the second week of the holidays a team of six riders, their horses and support crew travelled to West     
Eyreton in Christchurch, for the National Pony Club Eventing Championships. The team of six  representing the 
Nelson, Marlborough and West Coast area all happened to be from the Greymouth Pony Club Branch!  This was 
quite a feat as the riders usually come from several clubs within the area.  Two JP II students competed, I was in 
the Dorothy Campbell category (DC) and Year 9 Kirk Magner competed in the Mark Todd Category (MT). The six 
riders were sitting fourth after the first phase of the competition and beat the odds on the second day by           
completely annihilating the cross country phase -producing five out of six clear rounds, the other only having one 
stop. This was completely amazing as Ĳ of the other riders were eliminated with stops and falls.  Going into day 
three of the competition, the NMWC team had a total lead over Canterbury of 19 rails. The team then went on to 
produce five clear rounds and dropped one rail in the final phase, so all six team members finished in the top 10. I 
came in seventh in the DC category and Kirk came in second in the MT category. This was the second time a 
team has been formed in the last 10 years from our area, and the first time ever the trophy was brought home! 

Greymouth Pony Club also took three teams to the area eventing competition, which is called Top of the South.  I 
was in Greymouth Green, and we placed first.  Guy and Kirk Magner were in Greymouth White and came second.  
Greymouth Gold placed fourth.  Well done to everyone! 

 

By Kendal Thompson 

Kendal Thompson on Awatuna Gypsy Rose Winning Greymouth Pony Club Team  Kirk Magner on Marsden Magic 

John Paul II Hosts Printmaking Workshop 

A printmaking workshop was held    
recently in the art room for senior art 
students. Expert and secondary student 
achievement facilitator Kathy Anderson 
from Christchurch taught the students 
some new printmaking techniques, in-
cluding solvent transfers and mono-
printing.  A handful of students from 
Westland High were also in attendance.   
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Yr 12 Outdoor EducationñRafting Experience 

 

 

 
RDBNMC@QX RBGNNKR½ RNBBDQ¹Reefton  

 

On 24th May a boysõ team and a girlsõ team from JPII went on a day 
trip to a soccer tournament in Reefton. The girls team drew with 
SWAS, and won 1-nil over Reefton Area School. They then got into 
the final against Greymouth High School and unfortunately lost ð the 
score was 1-nil. Unfortunately the boys played hard, but came away 
without a win. The weather was freezing when we arrived but during 
the day it warmed up.  The games were 20 minutes, with two 10    
minute halves.  Thank you to Mrs Stone, Mrs Singer & Mr McCann for 
driving us and supporting the teams.  The teams enjoyed the day and 
Lydia would definitely go again. To the people who played ð good job, 
we did well.  

By Carleen Veevers & Lydia Cate 

On Wednesday 18th May, I went with the rest of the class to do a rafting course.  A few days before the rafting trip I wasnôt 
really looking forward to it because of the weather.  The gear that was needed for the trip was warm clothes for afterwards, 
thermals, fleece to wear while rafting to keep warm, and a good filling packed lunch.  At the shed we were given a wetsuit, 
fleece, dry/windproof jacket, helmet & life jacket.  The course started with the instructors introducing themselves and getting 
the necessary gear. Our instructors were James, Sam, Ryan, Zane and the assessor was called Reefton.  We learnt a bit 
about the raft and what to expect, before going on the raft.  We went rafting at Lake Brunner and Waipuna.  We had to practise 
our paddles, and to get in sync with each other. The hardest thing to do was probably the paddling in the guideôs seat.  I felt      
success when we went over some big rapids!  My overall experience was good, I had lots of fun.   

By Ruby Thomas 

 

On Wednesday the 18th May our class went rafting with Tai Poutini Polytech.  The course started with introductions and a 
group game involving all of us.  Before we went rafting I was slightly nervous.  The gear we needed for rafting was warm    
thermals, a fleece, a wetsuit, and a  splash jacket.  Our instructors were two guys named Ryan, and Jason and there were two 
other girls, with a supervisor named Reefton.  We had to call their names to find them.  We learnt safety in the water then went 
to Waipuna - Grey River.  We learnt three different strokesðthe sweep, the pry and the D stroke.  The hardest part was     
making myself go under the overturned raft because it was cold.  There werenôt any scary moments.  I felt accomplished when 
we completed both days without injury.  My overall experience was very good, I thoroughly enjoyed it. 

By Stephen McInroe 
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HOMEWORK CLUB 
WEDNESDAYS   

3.15-4.15PM 
In the Library  

Afternoon Tea Provided 

Teachers and computers are available to     
assist students with study, projects and   

general homework. 

All students are welcome. 

 
School Sunday Masses  2016 

St Patrickõs Church 9.30 

All students are required to attend 
the full school Masses.  Each House 
has a specific date for their Mass. 

  12  June  Full School 

31   July  Columba 

14   Aug  Marist 

  4 Sep  Anahere 

18  Sept  Full School 
15  Oct  Saints (Sat 6pm) 

29   Oct  Hokitika (Sat 6pm)  
  6  Nov  Full School  

 John Paul IIðBall Gown Fashion Parade 

John Paul II School Ballñ9th July 2016 

Reminder to all parents & caregivers ñ please 

label all your childõs school uniform, as we are 

getting a lot (esp jackets) handed in with no 

names. If you have lost yours, please come and 

collect from lost property at the office.  We also 

now have all boys & girls school socks available 

in our uniform shop. Girls $5 ea, boys $10 ea pair.  

 
 
 
Board of Trustees Election  
Declaration of Parent and Staff Election Results 
 
At the close of nominations for parent and staff represent 
atives from each school, St Patrickôs School and John Paul II 
High School, as the number of valid  nominations was equal 
to the number of vacancies required to be filled, I hereby 
declare the following duly elected:  
 
Parent representatives 

¶ Bergin, Christopher    

¶ Dodds, Amanda  

¶ Sollitt, Byron  

¶ Sprock, Marjan    

¶ Thwaites, Michael 

¶ Zintl, Marcus 

 
Staff representatives 
 

¶ Paterson, Rory 

¶ Williams, Jackie 

  
Signed 
T Whitmore 
Returning Officer 

Greymouth Catholic 
Schoolsô 

Board of Trustees  
Election  

John Paul II High School 
and 

St Patrickôs School  

SPORTS UNIFORMS - another reminder that uniforms 

need to be returned within two or three days after the 

event for which they were issued.  

Attention Farming Community & Friends 

AFFCO ôCash for Schoolsõ is a programme where 
you nominate a school of your choice, and they  
donate 40c per bobby calf that is sent to AFFCO. 

Please consider nominating John Paul II High 
School for the AFFCO ôCash for Schools        
Programmeõ. 


